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Family 
By the grace of God, we are all fine! The 
whole family is doing well.  We are all 
happy because our family will soon grow. 
My wife is pregnant with our third child, 
and in a few months she will give birth. 
We have 7 Deaf teenagers in our house. 
Their education is not easy, but the Lord 
supports us. We are thankful to the Lord 
for providing for our needs during the 
year 2022.     
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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ! 
 
The Ivory Coast (West Africa) is a mixture of many tribal groups 
that form a French speaking republic. The country is divided 
between Catholics, Muslims and animists (indigenous occult 
religions). Protestants, Baptists, and others make up only a small 
portion. In the cities, many adults have at least a primary education 
and can usually read French. But in the villages, some adults speak 
only their native languages. Polygamy and fornication are 
widespread, and an estimated 5% of the population is HIV-positive. 
Côte d'Ivoire has experienced 11 years (2000 - 2011) of political-
military crisis that has resulted in many deaths. The general 
situation of the Deaf in the country is very precarious and difficult. 
Nothing is done for deaf people. Since March 2015, we have been 
serving the Lord through the Deaf ministry in Ivory Coast. On 
Saturday June 25th, 2022 we organized a day of fellowship among 
the Deaf people to mark the beginning of our activities for 2022. 
One of our main activities is the Deaf Bible Camp. We held it from 
August  21-26, 2022, in the city of Anyama. The theme of this Bible 
camp was “Let's walk to maturity" from 2 Peter 3:18. This activity 
gathered 115 people, including 98 Deaf. It was a very enriching 
time for the Deaf people who learned a lot and enjoyed good 
fellowship. The year 2022 was enhanced by the visit of a delegation 
from IPM to the Ivory Coast. The vice-president of IPM Field 
Ministries, Matthew Barfield accompanied the Director of Deaf 
Ministries, Kevin Maki, and his wife visited us in Côte d'Ivoire from 
October 19-27, 2022. The purpose of this visit was, first, to go to 
the different mission fields of the MBF (Fundamental Baptist 

Biblical Seminar Deaf Ministry 

Deaf Christmas 

FAMILY NEWS
We thank God for all of His blessings to our family. Our children and 
we are all in good health. The Lord continues to take care of our 
needs. Summer vacation is currently just beginning. All our children’s 
academic results are generally good, except for our adopted deaf 
daughter, Touré Fanta Marie-Arlette, who failed her Baccalaureate 
exam. She experienced many difficulties during this school year, and 
even had two accidents involving machinery on the way to school. This 

severely disrupted her school year and left her with psychological trauma.

MINISTRY
As part of the Deaf ministry in Côte d’Ivoire, I have pre-
pared six Deaf people for baptism since the beginning of 
the year. Four of them, spiritually ready, were able to be 
baptized during the Easter celebration on Sunday, April 
20.

I also responded to the invitation of the sister church in 
Niangon to preach its service on Sunday, May 18. This church is considering 
opening a Deaf ministry within its ranks. We therefore pray to God to grant us 
the opportunity to begin evangelizing the Deaf in this area.

We also had the opportunity to undertake a mission trip, accompanied by a 
team of seven Deaf people, for an evangelistic campaign in Daloa from June 
6-8. During this campaign, 10 deaf people were evangelized, and 7 of them 
responded to the call to be saved. They attended the Sunday service 
with us on June 8.
 
PRAYER REQUESTS

1. Pray for the Bible Camp for the Deaf, which will begin on August 
10. Pray that God will supply for the camp’s financial needs.  

2. Pray for the purchase of two more plots of land alongside the first 
two purchased for the Deaf Ministry. We need these plots of land 
to build a reception and evangelism center for the Deaf.

3. Pray for the salvation of the Deaf and the establishment of the 
Deaf Ministry in the churches of Niangon and Daloa.

May God bless us and you!

Missionary Leonce Ekeni

Deaf Ministry in Ivory Coast
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A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE EKENI FAMILY

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Ekeni Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to 
contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Ekeni prayer letter” on the subject line.


